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Dear Editor,
I share Charles Moore’s concern (Spectator’s Notes, 10 March) about the desecration by Islamists of British war graves in Libya. He said it was “disheartening that official reaction has been so muted.” However the initial silence was even more disheartening.

The first attack was on 24 February in Benghazi. This was reported the next day in the Daily Mail but not on the BBC. There was no Foreign Office response. 

I was immediately concerned not knowing which cemeteries were under attack as I have two relatives in Commonwealth War Graves in Libya. A cousin in a Friends Mobile Ambulance Unit attached to the Free French was killed in Tobruk in February 1942, and my uncle, a Captain in the Royal Artillery, was killed later in June. They are buried together in the Acroma cemetery east of Benghazi.
Even after the second cemetery desecration on the 26 February both the FO and BBC remained silent. Had they spoken out earlier this destruction might have been averted.
It was not until the video appeared on YouTube a week later that the BBC deigned to report the matter and the Foreign Office put out a statement indicating they had raised the matter with the Libyan Deputy Foreign Minister. Were they hoping an outcry in the UK could be averted as only those of the wartime generation would be concerned?
Yours sincerely

Jeffrey Dudgeon
[unpublished]
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Lord Laird to ask Her Majesty’s Government why they did not publicly condemn the desecration of Benghazi War Cemetery and the Commonwealth War Graves Benghazi British Military Cemetery which occurred on 24 and 26 February respectively until 4 March, given that the first attack had been reported in the British press on 25 February.   HL16174 
War graves damaged in Libya 

04 March 2012 

Over 200 headstones and the Cross of Remembrance in the Commonwealth War Graves Commission Cemetery in Benghazi were deliberately damaged on 24 and 26 February. 
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Approximately a quarter of the headstones in Benghazi Military Cemetery were also damaged.

A Foreign Office spokesperson said:

"Officials from our Embassy in Tripoli immediately visited the sites and raised this issue with the Libyan Ministry of Foreign Affairs and the Benghazi Chief of Police. Our Ambassador also raised our concerns with the Deputy Foreign Minister, the Minister of Interior and the offices of National Transitional Council Chairman Abdul Jalil and Prime Minister al-Kib. 

"In response to these incidents, Foreign Minister Khayyal and Chairman Abdul-Jalil made statements condemning the attacks, and the transitional government has published a statement on its official website, describing the damage as "unethical, irresponsible and criminal" and making clear that the Libyan government "severely denounces such shameful acts and vows to find and prosecute the perpetrators according to Libyan Law." The Libyan authorities have instructed the police to make regular patrols to ensure no further attacks occur."

